

Exercise 1: Choose the word/phrase/ sentence (A, B, C, or D) that best fits the space in each sentences or best answers the question.

1. Many old people live in the _____ home to be cared for.
A. nursing
B. orphan
C. community
D. rural
2. I _____ my blood once a year.
A. give
B. exchange
C. donate
D. collect
3. Last week the _____ gave food and drink to homeless people.
A. teachers
B. students
C. volunteers
D. children
4. Some volunteers provide street kids _____ food and clothes.
A. with
B. for
C. of
D. in
5. He is very rich. He wants to build a house for _____ people.
A. unkind
B. homeless
C. rural
D. elderly
6. Mai often helps the _____ people.
A. young
B. rich
C. old
D. busy
7. We _____ litter around our school.
A. pick up

B. clean

C. donate

D. exchange

8. I donated some books to the _____ children yesterday.

A. rich

B. kind

C. poor

D. happy

9. Nam _____ absent at the company's meeting last Monday.

A. was

B. were

C. is

D. are

10. I _____ English seven years ago.

A. learned

B. did learned

C. learn

D. learns

11. His uncle _____ a new house in the suburb.

A. buyed

B. was buyed

C. did bought

D. bought

12. Where _____ they last weekend?

A. was

B. were

C. be

D. did be

13. My mother _____ to work this morning.

A. didn't go

B. not went

C. wasn't went

D. didn't went

14. We _____ lots of vegetables in the school garden.

- A. grow
- B. water
- C. plant
- D. clean

15. She _____ lots of things for charity.

- A. did
- B. was do
- C. was did
- D. doed

16. They _____ at home last night.

- A. wasn't
- B. isn't
- C. weren't
- D. aren't

Exercise 2: Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following sentences.

17. Jane is good at maths, so she will join the Tutoring project next week.

- A. bad
- B. excellent
- C. worse
- D. terrible

18. Students can take part in any project which they are interested in.

- A. apply
- B. come
- C. take
- D. participate

Exercise 3: Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following sentences.

19. Are there any negative effects about living in rural areas?

- A. mega
- B. industrial
- C. suburban
- D. urban

20. We are willing to help poor people in the streets

- A. famous
- B. broke
- C. rich
- D. homeless

Exercise 4: Choose the correct answer (A, B, C, or D) to arrange the following sentences into a meaningful conversation.

21.

- a. Brian: That's a wonderful idea! They always need help.
- b. Ally: I hope I can make a difference for the children there.
- c. Ally: I'm thinking of volunteering at the local orphanage.

- A. a-b-c
- B. a-c-b
- C. b-c-a
- D. c-a-b

22.

- a. Brian: Yes, it does! The volunteers did a great job last weekend.
- b. Ally: I'm thinking of joining them next time.
- c. Ally: Our community park looks so clean now, doesn't it?

- A. a-b-c
- B. c-a-b
- C. b-c-a
- D. a-c-b

23.

- a. Brian: Yes, it's a difficult situation for them. Many don't have homes or schools.
- b. Ally: That's a good idea. I'll look for some clothes to give.
- c. Ally: I saw some homeless children near the market today. It made me sad.
- d. Brian: We could donate old clothes or books to local charities. They help children in need.
- e. Ally: Is there anything we can do to help them?

- A. c-a-e-d-b
- B. a-c-e-d-b
- C. c-e-a-d-b
- D. e-c-a-d-b

Exercise 5: Read the following advertisement/notice/ flyer/ announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Announcement: A Campaign to Help Homeless People

We are starting a new campaign to help homeless people in our city. Many people do not (24)___ clothes, or a place to sleep. We want (25)___ warm clothes, clean blankets, and food. You can also give money or your time to help. Please bring your (26)___ to the school hall (27)___ Monday to Friday, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Let's work together and make a difference. Helping others is a kind and important thing to do. Thank you for your support and care!

The Community Care Team

24. A. have

B. get

C. take

D. look

25. A. collect

B. collecting

C. to collect

D. collected

26. A. donations

B. donate

C. donors

D. donated

27. A. of

B. from

C. to

D. with

Exercise 6: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Each country has many good people who take care of others. For example, some of students in the United States often spend many hours as volunteers in hospitals, orphanages or homes for the elderly. They read books to the people in these places, or they just visit them and play games with them or listen to their problems.

Other young volunteers go and work in the homes of people who are sick or old. They paint, clean up, or repair their houses, do the shopping. For boys

who don't have fathers, there is an organization called Big Brothers. College students and other men take these boys to basketball games or on fishing trips and help them to get to know things those boys usually learn from their fathers.

Each city has a number of clubs where boys and girls can go and play games. Some of these clubs show movies or hold short trip to the mountains, the beaches, museums, or other places of interest. Most of these clubs use a lot of students as volunteers because they are young enough to understand the problems of younger boys and girls.

28. What can be the best title for the passage?
- A. Clubs for Young People
 - B. Volunteering in the United States
 - C. Help for the Elderly
 - D. Fun Trips for Children
29. The word "They" in paragraph 1 refers to
- A. Hospitals
 - B. Students
 - C. Orphanages
 - D. Elderly people
30. What kind of help do volunteers provide to sick or old people in their homes?
- A. They paint, clean, repair houses, and do shopping.
 - B. They take them to basketball games or fishing trips.
 - C. They read books and play games with them.
 - D. They offer advice on their problems.
31. What is the purpose of the organization called "Big Brothers"?
- A. To provide financial support to fatherless boys.
 - B. To offer educational tutoring for young boys.
 - C. To provide male role models and activities for fatherless boys.
 - D. To take boys on trips to various places of interest.
32. Why do many clubs for boys and girls use students as volunteers?
- A. Because students are good at playing games.
 - B. Because students are young enough to understand younger children's problems.
 - C. Because students need to earn money.
 - D. Because students are looking for entertainment.

Exercise 7: Four phrases/sentences have been removed from the text below. Choose the correct answer to complete the text. Write only the letter A-D in each blank.

Dear Mary,

Today I will tell you about my volunteer work.

(33) _____. Many people have done the volunteer work and I have too. At my age, I can't donate blood (34)___ to street children and homeless people. I often do this work with my mother. Last Sunday, I donated books and clothes to a charity organization. I met the orphans there. They were so lovely. I played with them and they were so happy. (35) _____, it helps me relax after school (36) _____.

What do you think about volunteer work? Look forward to hearing from you.

Best regards,

Mai

- A. and I feel very happy to bring happiness to them
- B. The volunteer work has become popular in Vietnam
- C. so I often donate books, toys and clothes
- D. Some people think that doing volunteer work is waste of time but in my opinion

Exercise 8: Turn the sentences into the negative and interrogative form.

0. Nam wrote an essay in Literature class this morning.

(-) Nam didn't write an essay in Literature class this morning.

(?) Did Nam write an essay in Literature class this morning?

37. We always had a nice time on Christmas holiday in the past.

(-)

(?)

38. She bought a new dress yesterday.

(-)

(?)

39. They were late for school.

(-)

(?)

40. They ate noodles two hours ago.

(-)

(?)

